
  

 

January Feb 2014  

From our President                                        

2014! 

Just seeing that date in print, I canõt believe it.  I can re-

member Y2K and thinking, WOW!  What a milestone!  Now 

it seems like just another year in history ð I guess it is.  Just 

like this past year being a part of our history, those great 

memories represent another very special year to us in PPDP.  

What fun!  

Now letõs put another wonderful year into our history books 

by having even more painting fun!  Our continued success 

together is a result of everyone chipping in a little bit to 

make each opportunity to paint and do good things for oth-

ers very special.  It takes a great deal to pull off successful 

events and I know all of us donõt mind doing a bit to make 

the work lighter.  No one person should ever have to take on 

an entire process for any of our events.  AND, itõs much more 

fun to share them!  I am continually impressed by our group.  

You never let any of us down when we need help!  

So this coming year ð the plan is to do more of the same!  

Pitch in, make everything light and fun and keep the laugh-

ter rolling!  We all love each other very much.   That even 

makes it easier!  

Itõs a short message this first newsletter of 2014, but I see us 

painting every bit as much as we did this past year and en-

joying every minute of it!  What else could there be to add to 

our special group?  

Actually, what else?  More people to share it with!  Letõs try 

to bring more people into our group this year!  Itõs fun to 

share something great ð Letõs do it!  I challenge each of you 

to find one person to share at least one of our programs or 

seminars with!  

Letõs have a spectacular 2014! 

Cindy  

 

 

IMPORTANT  

If you have not renewed your 2014 

membership, this will be your last 

newsletter. 

 

Volunteers needed for:  

Retreat Team...  

Christmas Party...hostess  

Hospitality -Snacks for meetings 

and 

Food for seminars..  

Set-up or Clean -up for meetings  

Programsé.May, June, October 

Let Becca Coffey know how you 

can help  

BE PART OF THE TEAM  
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Remember to bring your Show and Tell to share at any Chapter meeting. 

Vice Presidentõs Message 

 

Hello 2014!!  

    Want to know what my New Year's 
resolution is? Paint more!!!.... and paint 
more with my painting sisters!! Some-
thing about "2014" just says "paint, 
paint, paint" to me! I hope you all had a 
wonderful holiday season and are 
keeping snuggled up and warm. I am 
looking forward to a super awesome 
painting year and I hope you all enjoy 
the programs that your painting sisters 
are preparing for you!  

    I appreciate the out-pouring of volun-
teers for meeting projects this year! So 
far I have set up; the cute thread spool 
ornaments, zinnia project painted on 
slate, tray favors, a "clinic" where you 
will progress through a project start to 
finish with several stations along the 
way to help learn or practice various 
techniques, and we will learn how to re-
fresh an old frame, just to name a 
few!  Along with those projects we will 
also have the picnic, retreat, chair auc-
tion, ornament exchange and Christ-
mas party. 

     We have such a wonderful group of 
ladies and I am so excited to spend 
more time with all of you. 

  

Happy Painting, 

Rebecca Coffey 

Vice President 

     

PPDP Gift Certificates  

Because of accounting difficulties in carrying 

Gift Certificate amounts from year to year 

and lack of use, the Chapter has voted to 

honor outstanding member gift certificates 

until the end of 2014 and to no longer issue 

new gift certificates.   

Listed below are memberõs outstanding 

amounts:  

Kay Kozak   12-13-05 $5.00 

   12-11-11 25.00 

Kate Dowd   8-28-07 15.00 

Cec Rae  11-30-09 20.00 

Jackie Gibson  4-30-10 15.00 

Terry Niznik   Item #13  25.00 

Please use before end of 2014 or they 

will be written off.  

Committee Chair Changes for 2014  

Sunshine:  To send a card or 

flowers to a fellow member due to 

illness, need for support, or con-

gratulations and is meant to be a 

òray of sunshineó on behalf of the 

Chapter. Chris Lessor has volunteered to man-

age Sunshine this year, but does not have e -mail.  

Please call her at 719 -475-7511 if you are aware 

of a need or notify any of the Board and they will 

forward the information.  

Ways & Means:  Temporarily suspended as the 

Chair Auction will be the primary fund -raising 

focus for 2014. 

A painterõs true friend will loan you their 

best brushes.ññAnon.  
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CHAIR  AUCTION   CHAIR AUCTION  CHAIR AUCTION   

Chair Auction:  We had so much fun doing the Chair Auction in conjunction with The Colo-

rado Springs Conservatory in 2013 that we voted to DO IT AGAIN for 2014.  The deadline to 

receive finished chairs is September 1...so now is the time to investigate thrift stores, store 

rooms, and bargain basements for chairs to paint.   Bring any unfinished chairs to a chapter 

meeting if you need suggestions for finishes and possible patterns.  START NOW!!!!  

Library Display :   

We are signed up for 

the display at 21st Cen-

tury Library in October 

(Decorative Painting 

Month).  Start thinking 

about loaning one or 

more of your painted 

pieces for this display.  

Memory Boxes : At the Janu-

ary meeting, the chapter voted 

to once again ask for  one 

painted memory box or $10 as 

entry to the picnic.  This was a 

great way to supplement our 

memory box supply in 2013 and 

any $10 fee goes toward paying 

for blank memory boxes.  Re-

member, you may obtain blank 

memory boxes at any Chapter 

meeting.  

Peggi Severini has offered to 

hostess the picnic this year and 

says she has lots of new areas 

developed in her Woodland Park 

gardens.  We all love the get-

away to The City Above the 

Clouds and spending time with 

Peggi.  The date for the picnic is 

tentatively set for August, but a 

specific day and time will be an-

nounced later.   

Bazaar Update  

Sales at the  Bazaar on November 8 at 

Pine Creek High School were up 25% 

from 2012  Thank you to the following 

exhibitors: Beth Carroll, Joyce Clothier, 

Carolyn Culwell, Audrey Hodges, Chris 

Hoynes, Kay Kozak, Barb Radvanczy, 

Ellen Spearman and Sandee Springfield.  

Beth Carroll and Chris Hoynes are in-

vestigating other possible bazaar venues 

and will present their findings at a fu-

ture chapter meeting to get consensus 

on whether or not to do a bazaar for 

2014 and, if so, where.   

If you have any sug-

gestions or input 

about Bazaar, please 

contact Chris or Beth.  
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Painting Sisterhood  
 

*Jackie Gibson  welcomed a new granddaughter, Nora Grace.  She lives in Denver, 

close enough that Jackie has been able to put her fingerprints all over her.  

*Kay Kozakõs husband , Jerry, recuperated from an infection and was able to come 

home from Sunny Vista Care Center two days before Christmas.  

*Cindy Bauer had a busy December.  Her mother -in -law fell, broke her hip, had sur-

gery and is now recovering. And her daughter, Katie, was married on the 14th.  

*The Colorado Springs Conservatory honored Chris Weise as òVolunteer of the Decadeó 

for ò20 years of baking and making people happyó. 

*Former member, Lois Sanford, had a lumpectomy in December and will undergo ra-

diation in January.  She is in good spirits and appreciates hearing from her many 

friends in the Chapter.  

*Longtime member, Betty Rieger, died on December 2  She will be remembered as a 

quiet friend and beautiful painter.  She served as a volunteer at the Senior Center on 

Hancock for many years.  The family suggests memorial contributions to The Alz-

heimerõs Association. 

Your 2014 Executive Committee  (at Installation Ceremony, December 7): 

Joyce Clothier-Newsletter;  Cindy Bauer-President; Brenda Stotler-Treasurer; Barbara Radvanczy-
Secretary; Dolly Copeland-Membership Secretary; Rebecca Coffey-Vice President 


